BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 18 June 2003 at 7.30 pm
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Also present


J A Pickles – Clerk to the Council 





6 Parishioners





N Featham – Warrington Borough Transport





Heidi Humphrys – Warrington Guardian

C25
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor E Coop, Councillor G Cross, Councillor P Hamel, Councillor S Hamel, Councillor L Kilshaw and Councillor T Marsland.  

C26
Parishioners Issues

C26.1
The Chairman welcomed the Parishioners to the meeting, the following issues were raised and discussed;

C26.2
Dangerous Dogs


Cathy Clements of the Swan Sanctuary reported on a meeting that she had co-ordinated and arranged on behalf of local Callands residents on Monday 16 June 2003 to deal with issues and concerns regarding 2 Japanese Akito dogs that were roaming the streets. It was noted that the dogs had been impounded by the Borough Dog Warden twice, had attacked other dogs, and had bitten a 14 year old girl. It was reported when residents had informed the Police of these matters, they were not issued with incident report numbers and the Police were not interested in their concerns. The Borough Dog Warden had been contacted on many occasions but had no power of jurisdiction under the dangerous dogs act. The Committee noted the seriousness of this matter and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to Superintendent Richard Stracken to request that he further investigates this matter and takes appropriate action
  

C26.3
Mr and Mrs B LLoyd

The above Parishioners attended the meeting and raised the following issues:

1. Fly Posting

2. Absent road signs

3. Container on Kingswood Road

4. Block paving around the Castle Green area

5. Gypsy Encampment 

The Committee noted the above issues, and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to

1. Warrington Borough Council and Helen Jones M.P. to request that further action be taken regarding persistent fly posting offenders;

2. Warrington Borough Council regarding the missing local road signs;

3. Warrington Borough Council regarding the removal of the storage container on Kingswood Road; and 

4. Warrington Borough Council regarding the dangerous block paving around the Castle Green area.

C27
Warrington Borough Transport 



Mr Nigel Featham attended the meeting to address issues of concern regarding the lack of Public Transport that serviced Burtonwood in the evenings and Sundays. It was reported to the Committee that services depended on income and had to be financially viable the outcome being that these services had been cut due to lack of passengers use. It was noted that Warrington Borough Council had a small budget to aid local services and that these were usually put to tender and the lowest accepted.

The Chairman question Mr Featham regarding the finalisation of the Tesco project as to whether it would be viable to run a service from Burtonwood calling at Asda, Callands, Tesco with its final stop in the Town Centre. Mr Featham said that if enough people used the service it would be absorbed into a normal route. It was also reported that a leaflet was being sent to all local residents informing them of the number 29 service and route, and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to 

1. Warrington Borough Council to request for a tendered service, and 

2. Warrington Borough Passenger Transport Unit to investigate the reports that some Bus drivers had not been accepting children’s passes.     

C28
Community Police


There was no Community Police in attendance, apologies had not been received.

C29
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (21 May 2003)


Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.

C30
Matters Arising

C30.1
Mercer Street Adoption (Minute C14.1 Refers)

The Committee noted that the Borough Council were finalising their plans for the adoption and for the provision of parking bays on the shop frontage.

C30.2
Kingswood 6/7 – Application No. PL/WR/03/74 (Minute C14.5 Refers)

It was noted that the Clerk had not received any correspondence and it was requested that this matter be followed up. 

C30.3
Phipps Brooks (Minute C14.8 Refers)

The Committee noted that Councillor J Joyce and Councillor E Coop had attended a site visit to the area with a representative of the Environment Agency. It was reported that the Brook had been cleared and fencing had been reinstated. Councillor J Joyce reported that the outstanding issue of fencing the Brook lay with the landowners and not the Environment Agency.  

C30.4
Development Framework for Omega (Minute C20.7 Refers)

Councillor J Guthrie reported that the information currently on offer was not in her opinion a consultation, but a series of pretty pictures and it gave no indication of the impact on the local community. It was noted by the Committee that the consultation process presently being used was very poor and the Master plan had yet to be approved by the Borough Council.   

C30.5
The Countryside Agency (Minute C21.1 Refers)

The Committee noted that this item would be brought back to a future meeting of the Council to be further developed.

C30.6
Burtonwood Bulldogs – Fir Tree Lane Playing Fields (Minute C21.5 Refers)

The Committee noted that a dog fouling bin had now been sited.

C31
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (18 June 2003)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by the Chairman T Cross, Councillor J Guthrie and Councillor J Joyce, which had been held at 7.00 pm prior to the meeting of the Council and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendation of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C31.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor G Cross and Councillor E Coop.

C31.2
Applications for Grant

That the following grant be awarded and approved:

St Paul of the Cross PTFA £350.00 be awarded to aid the forthcoming Gala day.

C31.3
Accounts Requiring and Authorised Payment 

01/06/03 C Terry  – Gardening Maintenance Cheque No. 3034
£900.00

18/06/03 J Pickles – Clerks Wages Cheque No. 3035

£537.67

18/06/03 T Noble – Bookings Clerks Wages Cheque No. 3036
£220.00

18/06/03 K Tindall – Repair  door at Kingswood Ctr Chq No 3037
£134.83

18/06/03 Protec PLC – Pavilion Fire Ext Serv Cheque  No 3038
£  35.19 

04/06/03 WBC – Dog Foul Bin – Fir Tree Lane Cheque No. 3039
£352.50

18/06/03 Clerks Expenses Cheque No. 3040



£  68.72

C31.4
Monthly Accounts May 2003
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of May 2003 and it was

Recommended that the report be accepted     

C31.5
Bank Reconciliation 2003-2004
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of May 2003 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C31.6
Annual Audit Return 2002 – 2003

The Clerk presented the annual audit return and went through in particular Section 2 – Statement of Assurance and it was

Resolved that the statement be completed with “yes” responses and signed by the Chairman and Clerk

C31.7
Capital and Expenditure Program     

The Clerk presented the Committee with the 3 finalised quotations with regard to the play area safety surfaces at Clay Lane and Collins Green. The Council noted, that 3 quotations had been sought, the contractors concerned, were recommended by the neighbouring authorities. As the final figures were found to be of a similar price, the deciding factor was based on quality recommendations and it was 

Resolved that the contract be awarded to RTC Safety Surface Limited and that the work commence a soon as possible    

C31.8
The Clerk reported on the outstanding insurance claim with regard to the Bus Shelter replacement in the centre of Burtonwood village and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk 

1. Complete the claim forms with the Zurich Insurance Company;

2. Write to the Diocese of Liverpool to request the siting of the new shelter on Land belong to the St Paul of the Cross Primary School, and 

3. Write to Warrington Borough Council to request the resiting of an existing shelter to the site nearby to allow for the real time information equipment.  

C32
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (18 June 2003)

The Chair reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by  Councillor T O’Neill, Councillor B Cawley and Councillor S Rotherham who substituted for Councillor T Marsland, which had been held at 7.00 pm prior to the meeting of the Council and it was 

Resolved that the following recommendation of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council:

C32.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor T Marsland and Councillor P Hamel.

C32.2
Notice of Decision on Planning Application

The Council noted that 15 Notice of Decision Planning Application had been received.

C32.3
Domestic Planning Applications

The Council noted that 9 Notice of Domestic Planning Applications had been received, no issues of concern or objections were made.

C32.4
Non Domestic Planning Applications

The Council noted that 3 Notice of Non/ New Domestic Planning Applications had been received.

1. Planning Application Reference Number 2003/00440, applicant Clifford Developments, location – land at Winsford Drive, Burtonwood, - Renewal of outline Planning Permission for a residential development involving the demolition of two existing dwellings, and it was 
Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to view the          Committees concerns  

2. Planning Application Reference Number 2003/00144, applicant A Cooper and               Son, location – Clayton House Farm, Alder Lane, Burtonwood – Conversion of farm buildings and detached garage building and formation of residential curtilage, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to view the      Committees concerns  

3. Proposed Highway Improvement / Widening Works, Mercer Street, Burtonwood, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to view that the     Committee fully supports the plan with the additional proposed changes in respect of the provision of vehicle parking outside the Co-op store 


C33
Correspondence

The Clerk circulated a list of correspondence and it was 


Resolved that the same be noted

1.   21/05/03 Cheshire Assoc. of Town and Parish Councils 

2.   23/05/03 Service of Remembrance – Sunday 6 July 2003

3.   24/05/03 Society of Local Legal Clerks

4.   25/05/03 LA 21 Older Peoples Agenda

5.   25/05/03 Coop Late Shop – Current License holder info

6.   27/05/03 Civic Service and Parade – 15 June 2003

7.   27/05/03 Birchwood Community News

8.   02/06/03 Society of Local Council Clerks – North West Regional Conference

9.   02/06/03 LA21 Waste Group Agenda 

10. 13/06/03 Burton Association Agenda 

11. 13/06/03 WBC – Burtonwood Youth Club

 
12. 17/06/03 Faber Maunsell – Redevelopment of Warrington Bus Station

C33.1
The Redevelopment of Warrington Bus Station (Item Number 12 Refers)

The Council noted implication for Legal and General and the need for the town centre to be able to operate successfully, the committee noted that it would be an excellent facility and a value to the community.

C34
Any Other Business

C34.1
Telecommunication Masts

Councillor J Guthrie reported on her concerns over the siting of these masts, especially within the Cromwell Avenue area, it was noted that a mast had been sited within 30 metres of  a residential area, and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council requesting that the Parish Council be consulted on the preferred sites

C34.2
Councilllor J Guthrie reported that the brook to the rear of Raleigh Close was blocked by a fallen tree and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to English Partnerships to request that the brook be cleared 

C34.3
Councilllor J Guthrie reported that the matter of a pedestrian crossing near Asda had never been sited. It was noted by the Council that  Councillor G Cross was currently corresponding with the Borough Council’s Highways department and new plans were being formulated. 

C34.4
Councillor D Earl presented a petition requesting the provision of a designated children’s play area within the Kingswood area. The Committee noted Councillor Earl’s comments and agreed that a site and provision of a youth base was needed and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council and English Partnerships requesting the provision of a site     

C34.5
Councilllor P Wilde reported that a burnt out car on Aldridge Road was still causing a problem. The Committee noted that Councillor J Joyce had reported the matter to the Borough Council and it had been dealt with.
C34.6
Councilllor J Joyce reported on the issue of the cut backs of Doctors surgery hours and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the St Helens Primary Health Care Trust regarding the lack of health care provision in Burtonwood 

C34.7
Councilllor J Joyce reported on the issue of the funding for the Health School Project and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the St Helens Primary Health Care Trust regarding the fund for the Healthy Schools Project in Burtonwood 

C34.8
The Committee congratulated the Clerk on the manner of which she dealt with the recent problem of the Gypsy Encampment on the rugby pitch at Fir Tree Lane, Burtonwood. The Council noted the Clerk had arranged the land to be cleared of debris.

C34.9
Conduct of Business during the Summer Recess

Resolved that at the Chairman’s discretion to make payments and incur expenditure be extended to the value £500 until September of the Council

C35
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C36
Pavilion Gate Keeper

The meeting closed at 10.00 pm

Signed as a true record………………………………Councillor T Cross (Chairman)
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